## Winter Weather Information



Dear Pre-K Parents,

It is that time of year to begin thinking about winter weather and the possibility of school starting late or dismissing early.

The superintendent of the Dell Rapids Public Schools is the individual who makes the decision of when school arrival or dismissal times need to be adjusted due to the weather. In the event that school would need to begin late, the tentative plan is for a 10:00 a.m. start time. If that were to happen, morning pre-k and plus would run from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. for that day. The children enrolled in plus when then of course stay for lunch and afternoon pre-k. But, if you feel that it is unsafe for your child and yourself to be out on the roads or in the unfavorable weather, please know that you do not have to bring them in to school.

In the event that school would need to dismiss early, we of course would cancel all pre-k and plus activities for the remainder of the day. Also, if school is cancelled for the entire day due to weather, pre-k and plus will also be cancelled.

If you would be unable to pick up your child in the event of an early dismissal, please contact the grade school office immediately to alert us of who will be coming for your child. If you are not able to reach us or vice versa whomever you have listed as an emergency contact on your child's information sheet will be contacted.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Our ultimate goal in the event of dangerous weather is to keep everyone informed and most of all, safe!

All school closings, late starts, and early dismissals will be posted on local radio and T.V. stations.

sn

Thank You!

Mrs. Hansen